NCR-199

Implementation and Strategies for National Beef Cattle Evaluation

Annual Business Meeting

December 4, 2003, 7:30pm

Kansas City, MO

Agenda

1. Review and approval of 2002 minutes

2. Old business

a. Web site

b. Midterm report

c. NCR to NC conversion

d. Election of officers

e. Site for next meeting

3. New Business

Minutes

Rob Tempelman (MI), 2003 chairperson, called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  

Participants reviewed and approved the minutes from the 2002 business meeting.

Dan Schaefer (WI), administrative advisor, reminded participants that NCR-199 is scheduled for a midterm review during 2003-04, the third year of the committee’s term.  The review process will address NCR-199’s accomplishments, coordination and linkage, information exchange and participation.  He indicated that he is very supportive of the committee’s efforts thus far.

Dan Schaefer also filled in participants about the Statement of Impact and Research Needs prepared by Lauren Hyde (North American Limousin Foundation), Rob Tempelman and Janice Rumph (MT) on behalf of NCR-199.  The NCR-199 project was selected in September to develop this statement in support of the Experiment Station Committee on Organization and Policy (ESCOP) priorities for the FY 2005 federal budget.  The writing team submitted the statement on October 31 under the theme of product-based agriculture.  The statements are currently under review.

Rob Tempelman asked participants to consider whether NCR-199 has met its fourth objective to develop and maintain a web site as a home page for National Cattle Evaluation and for information developed by this committee.  Participants agreed that the web site, located at http://www.lgu.umd.edu/project/index.cfm, is a suitable venue for this type of information exchange and that NCR-199 has indeed met this objective.  

Peter Burfening (USDA-CREES), NCR-199’s CREES representative, updated participants on the current status of the Cooperative State Research, Education and Extension Service.  He discussed: 1) budget appropriations for FY 2003 and proposed appropriations for FY 2004, 2) the status of the National Research Initiative (NRI) program for Functional Genomics of Agriculturally Important Organisms: Animals, 3) funding cuts for the Initiative for Future Agriculture and Food Systems (IFAFS), 4) the development of the National Information and Management Support System (NIMSS), 5) the establishment and funding ($60 million) of an interagency working group on domestic animal (including bovine) genomics and 6) CREES staffing issues.  He also reported that participants who submitted NRI proposals last January should be hearing about their status within the next few days. 

Lauren Hyde suggested several sites for the 2004 business meeting.  The group unanimously voted to meet October 8-9 in Fort Collins, CO, provided that the meeting does not conflict with the Colorado State University home football schedule.  Alternative dates include October 1-2 and October 15-16.  

John Evans (OK) was unanimously elected as secretary for 2004 and chairperson for 2005.

Rob Tempelman revisited the report from last year’s meeting presented by Dick Frahm, retired USDA-CSREES representative, regarding conversion of NCR-199 to an NC committee.  Dan Schaefer explained that NC committees are more formally coordinated than NCR committees and are focused more on designed research.  More rigorous steps are required to obtain approval and funding for NC committees.  Dan Schaefer suggested that participants ask appropriate contacts at their universities whether conversion to an NC committee would be beneficial, and if not, to remain as an NCR committee.  The general consensus among committee participants was to remain as an NCR committee. 

Rob Tempelman opened the meeting to additional items for discussion.  Larry Cundiff (USDA-ARS) reported that 105 people preregistered for the combined NCR-199/Beef Improvement Federation (BIF) 8th Genetic Prediction Workshop, while only 65-70 people attended the previous BIF workshop.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Hyde

2003 Secretary 

